

# Campaign Rewsletter

# St. Luke the Evangelist Church

1102 NW Weigel Dr., Ankeny, IA 50023 515-964-1278 www.slte.org

Volume 1:5

October 2018

## A Message From Fr. Adam



I want to thank Fr. Larry Hoffmann for his leader-ship throughout the campaign. His dedication and effort has left me in a great place to continue to lead St. Luke into the future. Fr. Larry will be missed.

I also want to thank Ryan and Meg Schon for their leadership during our Growing Together, Building in Faith Campaign. Their enthusiasm and support of the campaign was very visible from the very beginning.

The campaign had many parts from prayer to including our children. None of this would have been possible without the dedication of our team leaders, their teams and our Campaign Steering Committee. We had over 90 parishioners involved in this effort and the campaign brought us closer together as a community.

We have \$2.5 million in pledges and we needed \$2.5 to construct our additions.

We continue to invite those in the parish who have not made a pledge, to support the campaign. I am hopeful that every household could do something, even if it is \$5 a week. With the additional commitments, we will better equip the new spaces with the furniture equipment for our students and parishioners.

Please take the time to review this newsletter. It has some very important updates about our campaign and building plans and includes other good news for the parish.

I want to thank Fr. Larry and the entire parish family for the smooth transition and for their support of me as pastor. I do not take your trust in me lightly. Please know that my door (phone, email, text) is always there for you.

God Bless,

Fr. Adam Westphal Pastor

Saint Luke the Evangelist's Capital Campaign Prayer

Loving Father, help us thankfully remember the past, plan for the future, and build for today. Jesus, walk with us, be our strength and guide, unite our sacrifices to yours. Holy Spirit, grant us wisdom, generosity, and perseverance to build God's kingdom. Blessed Mother, we place our hopes and petitions in your arms as you present them to your Son. Saint Luke, patron saint of our parish family, pray for us. Amen.

### A message from our Campaign Chairs

Leap of Faith. Our journey with this capital campaign started when Fr. Larry called and invited us to lead the campaign for St Luke's. We were flattered, nervous, unsure; but we accepted Father's trust and made that leap of faith to do what we could to make the campaign successful. Thank you, Fr Larry!

On a Mission from God. There's nothing quite as satisfying as pulling a team of diverse people together, drawing out each person's strengths and talents, and coming together to achieve a common goal. We might have been the face of the campaign, but we had amazing teams that were the calloused hands and aching feet that put in a huge amount of work that led to a successful campaign. Thank you, team!

Growing Together. St Luke's has seen seven years of amazing growth. In our infancy we built a church, school

and platform for ministry. We are worshipping, teaching, and caring. But growth also means we have new parishioners with new interests doing new activities. They're all great and build God's Kingdom. But this campaign was also a way to bring us all closer together to build our common We. Let's continue growing together!

Building in Faith. Ultimately, we ran this campaign to raise money to grow St Luke's capacity for more worshipping, more teaching, and more caring. We didn't reach our full dream goal, but we did raise \$2.4 million and counting. That's enough to start the design and building process and set up for the next future phase of growth. Thank you for pledging and donating!

God bless, Ryan & Meg Schon

#### Where Do We Go From Here?

We have assembled a new building committee to oversee our church and school expansion and it includes parishioners;

Susan Battani, Tonya Eaton, Jim Shook, Jim Townsend, Fr. Adam ,Douglas Jones, Ryan Schon, Dcn. Don Shannon and Gary Olson. St. Luke's is near singing a contract with an architectural firm out of Des Moines.



With the generous \$1 million donation for the school from the Lamberti's\* and a \$100,000 gift from the Kraus's\*, we have a total of \$2.5 million pledged. Before construction can begin, the diocese requires that all funds necessary for a project must be pledged and 50% collected.

The immediate plans are to construct the church extension, then the school

extension as soon as we get enough money collected and the diocese gives its approval.

\* Designated for the school.

### **Other Good News!**

St. Luke's continues to progress and grow. Our added 6 pm Mass on Sundays are well attended. We are seeing a 50% increase in total weekend Mass attendance over last year. Our school



population has increased by 30% and our RE program has seen a 20% increase over last year. In August, we had 21 families join the parish.

Typically, when a parish conducts a capital campaign, the parish's offertory becomes stagnant, however, people are keeping up and some are increasing their regular tithing while fulfilling their campaign pledges. Our new members are doing their part by contributing to the offertory. We are making plans to invite our newer members to make commitments to our capital campaign.

# Q&A

When will we get information on how to make automatic bank payments to St. Luke's to fulfill our campaign commitments? Information has been sent out to those who requested it. If you have not seen the information, please contact Douglas Jones in the office.

#### Generally, how are the finances for the parish?

Our offertory continues to keep pace with our expenses and parishioners are fulfilling their commitments to the capital campaign. In the spring of 2019, we plan to start conducting an **Annual Stewardship Appeal.** This appeal is designed to move the parish as a whole and individual parishioners through a process of discerning God's gifts to us and how we are called to use these gifts to build God's Kingdom.

#### How do I make my contributions?

Parishioners are encouraged to use the safe and convenient online paying options. Once you set up the payment plan, you never have to worry about it, even if you are not able to attend Mass at St. Luke's on a particular weekend. Go to the parish web site, <a href="www.stluketheevangelist.org">www.stluketheevangelist.org</a> and click the "Online Giving" button and follow instructions. It is very easy to do. Parish envelopes will also be provided.

# Is the Capital Campaign money kept separate from the regular parish money?

Yes, we have a separate bank account for Campaign funds and they will not be comingled with the general fund.

What should I do if I can't fulfill my commitment? If for any reason you need to change your level of

commitment, contact Douglas Jones in the parish office and let him know.

What is the advantage of fulfilling my commitment to the campaign early? The diocese requires half the money in cash before we can start a project. By fulfilling your commitment early, we may be able to start construction earlier.

# May I still give something other than cash?

Donating appreciated



stock or property is an optional way to give. Such things as real estate, mutual funds, bonds and personal property are a few more alternative ways to support our campaign. Another option is retirement funds and IRAs. You can possibly save paying capital gains and get a tax deduction. If you have questions about any of the alternative ways of giving to the parish, please contact Douglas Jones in the parish office and consult your financial advisor.

Stewardship is a very concrete way to help the Kingdom of God come about.

### A Note of Appreciation

A special note of appreciate to all those listed below for making a commitment to our Growing Together—Building in Faith Capital Campaign. Some members requested that their commitment remain anonymous and we are honoring their request. Commitments forms returned after this news

letter is mailed will see their names in upcoming bulletins. If we omitted your name from the list, please accept our apologies and contact the Douglas Jones in the office at 515-964-1278 so we can correct our error.

Kristi & Mark Adams Jeffery & Betsy Adams Shawn & Tonva Althaus Dale & Reta Althaus David & Amy Andreesen Adam & Kimberley Babbitt Marc & Maggie Badeaux Justin & Sara Bailey Erik & Jessica Bair Tom & Audry Bartlett Dana & Mike Bastian-Roarty Charles & Diane Bates Dave & Marcia Baumberger Javna & Andrew Beal Toby & Vicki Berberich Fred & Joyce Bergamo Bill & Dawn Bernardo Scott & Lisa Bis Karen Bishop Tim & Marilyn Blanchard Kevin & Tiffany Bloyer Betty Blum Ron & Kris Bode Dawn Boswell Jim & Pat Brady Nicholas & Jennifer Briggs Zachary & Cassidy Bristow Eric & Sarah Bryan Teresa & Marc Busch John & Val Cain Jeff & Holly Callahan Michael & Kelli Cameron Barney & Melissa Capesius Cristina Carballo Paul & Patsy Carlson Tom & Lois Carpenter Sid & Lorrie Carroll Daryl & Peggy Chicoine Kurt & Diane Christoph Andy & Joyce Cink Scott & Sarah Ciochetto Dave & Jane Clarke Kristin Clemens Todd & Sabrina Cogdill Barbara Cogdill Bill Cordaro SP&R Fred Cornwell Douglas & Heather Cox Daniel & Bonnie Coyle Leo Crall Steve & Kayla Crann Kvle & Kavla Curran Dustyn & Kristen Curran Rick & Karen Danielson Nancy Deranleau Kimberli Detrick Tracy & Matt Deutmeyer Peter & Renita Di Donato Bill & Sue Dolezal David & Laura Doll Kevin & Daniela Doty Russell & Alisa Drapeaux Benjamin & Amanda Dunkin

Scott & Jackie Dunn James & Jennifer Dunne John & Linda Dvorak Daniel & Daniela Dvorjak Tonya & Gail Eaton Lee & Chrissy Eberhart Maureen & Ryan Edsen Susan Ellsworth Dave & Tami Enos Steven & Cynthia Ewald Brian & Tiffany Ferneding Kevin & Janet Fisher David & Brianna Fitzpatrick Saundra Formanek Paul & Traci Friedman Trent & Ellen Fulcher Travis & Katie Funseth Ryan & Katherine Garrett Alex & Jenny Gass Tom & Margo Gates Mike & Jane Gatzke Bert Geerdes Mitch & Heather Geistkemper Scott & Vicki Gilloley Gary & Jane Glenn James & Candice Gordon Kalvin & Paige Grabau Keele David & Susan Grebasch Kellie Gries Scott & Heather Groh Adam & Stephanie Gudenkauf Adam & Samantha Gudenkauf Pete & Emily Haack Lee & Shari Hammer Craig & Pat Hand Lawrence & Eileen Hansen Cindy & Andrew Hansen Cathy & Charles Hardekopf Brian & Rose Hartung Amy Haskins Jason & Becky Hatch Matt & Melissa Heidesch Shane & Cari Higgins Skyler Higgins Lawrence Hoffmann Curtis & Sondra Holck Brett & Megan Holland Jacob & Courtney Huber Steve & Karen Hunke Sean & Clair Huseman Adrian & Gina Huth Joe & Diane Iavia Jim & Pam Iosbaker Sherry Jansen Lee Jasinski Mark & Mindee Jensen Tom & Jennifer Joensen Wayne & Mary Johnson Ken & Patricia Johnson Marcus & Nicol Jones Scott & Teri Jones

Tom & Charlene Judge

Dave & Jane Juelsgaard

Stan & Pat Junod Mike & Kelli Juravich Curt & Nikki Kallal Brett & Amy Kenyon Dennis Kern Lindsay & Matthew Kirstein Bill & Judy Kliegl Samuel & Breanne Knezevic Dan & Linda Kohlhaas Terry & Emily Kruse Chris & Alicia Kuenzel **Doris Larkins** Ben & Kate Ledyard Bob & Kathy Lickteig James & Theresa Liewer Eric & Ali Mach Brent & Angela Macke Jason & Holly Madison Marlene Maire Thomas & Peggy Manderscheid Daniel Mart Dick Martin David & Marilyn Mayrose Tom & Lisa McCarville Dennis & Patricia McClain Robert, Nana & Patricia McEwan Tony & Nicole McKillip Jamie & Donelle McNaughton John & Jean McPherson Bruce & Debbie Mehlhop Lee & Lois Meinert Jim & Jena Michels Molly Moore Paul & Eva Moritz Matt & Tara Moro Cole & Katherine Morrison Kyle & Toni Muhlbauer Bill & Margaret Mulcahy Rex & Donna Mundt Nathan & Diana Newman Jeremy & Sara Nichols David & Jordan Niedergeses Matthew & Melissa Nosbisch Craig & Brandy Oberreuter Michael & Mary Otis Jared & Tiffany Otto Chad & Melissa Owen Roger & Kate Pearson Rod & Kathy Peterson Tom & Licia Pettit Casey & Margery Pierce James & Faye Pierce Fred & Bonnie Pittman Kim & Larry Pitts James Pollard David & Katherine Rafferty Nick & Melissa Rahe Josh & Laura Rank Jason & Karla Richards Peter Roeder Florence Roth

Steve & Tami Rothamel

Jim & Barb Roths

Shawn & Chris Rourick Adam & Kelly Royal Nicholas & Meghan Rupiper Jim & Roberta Ryan William & Kendra Sales Annette Sales Jeff & Julie Sander Ryan & Anna Schaffer Nicholas & Brooke Schaffer Casey & Carrie Scheidel Tom & Rhonda Schilmoeller Matthew & Rachael Schmitt Ruby Schneider Ryan & Meg Schon John & Kristen Schweitzer Joe & Katie Seuntjens Aaron & Mary Shell James & Mary Shook Justin & Stephanie Smith Larry & Susan Smith Margaret & Cody Spikes Scott & Heather Staebell Gina Steinkamp Daniel & Angie Stillmunkes Larry & Michelle Stout Brady & Lindsay Struchen Ryan & Madeline Sturms Kathy Sullivan Edwin & Christilda Swamikannu Richard & Linda Tallman Brad & Melissa Teggatz Chad & Rachel Thomas Crystal & Rick Thomason Neal & Amy Thompson Judy Timmerman Jim & Donna Townsend Jack & Deb Troxel Jordan & Beth Troyer Doug & Kate Turnis Jon & Annette Utterback Michael Vogliardo Matthew & Kristine Volesky Shane & Amanda Vonnahme Pat Wadle Justin & Stephanie Wadle Jamie & Shani Wahl Mike & Terri Weis Valarie & Matthew Wellendorf Fr. Adam Westphal Tever & Kelly Whiting Steve Wieneke Pat Wilson Jason & Leah Woods Greg Wuest Marge Wysong Benjamin & Christine Yoder Margaret Zacharias





NON-PROFIT ORG. U.S. POSTAGE PAID ANKENY, IA PERMIT NO. 12



### **Our Campaign Consultant's Reflections**

It was an honor for me to serve St. Luke's as your consultant. I enjoyed working with the leadership of the parish who gave their time willingly to ensure the success of the campaign. Fr. Larry, Fr. Adam, and our campaign co-chairs, Ryan and Meg Schon, were at times, running on fumes but always came through with want needed to be done. I was impressed with the number of volunteers and their level of commitment. From the 11 team leaders, Steering Committee and all the individual team members, each one of them are witnesses to the exceptional parish St. Luke's is.

St. Luke's had a challenging campaign. The parish was finishing a very successful first campaign to build the current structure and raised \$1.5 million with half the number of parish household. Plus, building a new parish is very exciting and building a new church is always the easiest to raise money for.

Even though St. Luke's doubled in size, second campaigns generally raise about 20% less than the first one. St. Luke's also chose to conduct a 3-year campaign and not a 5-year campaign like the first campaign, limiting the capacity of how much a campaign could raise.

As challenging as it was, St. Luke's rose to the occasion

by raising over \$1.4 million in commitments so far (excluding the gifts from the Lambertis and Kraus's). I had given the parish about a 25% of raising this amount.

As blessed as St. Luke's is, these blessings come with the responsibility to use them in the building of God's Kingdom. I am confident, with Fr. Adam's leadership, St. Luke's will continue to be a shining light on top of a hill

(a very windy hill). Thank you for allowing me to be a small part of your parish journey to fulfill your call to be Christ in the world.

Peace, Bill Cordaro



Stewardship helps to make visible the Kingdom that is already among us.